
NEW NosoLoGY CENTRE

T he Australian Institute of Health is inviting
interested organisations to submit
proposals for establishment of a National

Nosology Reference Centre as an external unit
of the Institute.

A primary role of the Centre will be the introduction
of the Tenth Revision of the International
Classification of Diseases (lCD) into Australia from
1993, including preparation for use of that revision.
It will be responsible for liaison with tue World
Health Organisation (WHO), the Australian Bureau
of Statistics (ABS) and State and Territory Health
Authorities in relation to this revision.

The Institute will make some funds available to
the successful organisation.

The initial grant will be for three years, renewable
upon a favourable review of the success of the Centre
in meeting its goals and objectives.

Proposals should be sent to Dr L H Smith, Director,
Australian Institute of Health, GPO Box 570,
Canberra ACT 2601, by Friday, 19 April, 1991.

For further information, please contact
Dr John Donovan on (06) 243 5035.

CONCERN OVER BOWEL CANCER TESTS

T
he Gastroenterological Society of Australia

- and the Royal Australasian College of
Physicians recommend that population

mass-screening of individuals for bowel cancer should
not be undertaken because of test unreliability.

However, a programme of repeated screening for
the 1045 per cent of individuals who are at higher-
than-average risk of bowel cancer is practical and
medically justifiable.

Bowel cancer can be cured if it is detected early
enough, and this has stimulated the attempts to
screen apparently healthy people to detect cancers
in the early and potentially curable stages.

At present, the only practical way to do this in large
populations is to examine the faeces (bowel actions)
for microscopic amounts of blood using simple
chemical tests.

However, the most widely used tests currently
available are not sufficiently sensitive for cancer.
Nor are they sufficiently specific, since there are
other, non-malignant causes of blood in bowel actions,
and interaction with diet, vitamins and medications

can give misleading positive results. There will thus
be false-negative results, where blood has not been
detected even though a cancer is present, and false-
positive results, which lead to substantial and
unnecessary costs of more detailed follow-up
investigations aimed at confirming the presence
or absence of cancer.

As yet, there is no evidence that these simple tests
for mass screening of healthy individuals lead to
a reduction in the frequency of suffering and death
from the cancer within the community.

The use of "home kits" for the testing of faeces for
microscopic amounts of blood is also discouraged.
Test results are not simple to read accurately and
should only be read by trained personnel.

There is optimism for the future of mass screening
for bowel cancer. Prototypes of new tests for blood in
faeces are being evaluated. These new tests are likely
to prove well suited for mass screening, thereby making
such programmes justifiable on medical grounds.

FURTHER READINc
Wagiser, J. Costs and effectiveness of colarectal cancer screening in the
elderly' JAMA, DecO, 1590-vol 204, No 21.

PUBLIC HEALTH EDITORIAL STAFF
The Bulletin's editorial advisory panel is as follows:

Dr Sue Morey, Chief Health Officer, Department of Health;
Professor Stephen Leeder, Professor of Community
Medicine, University of Sydney; Professor Geoffrey Berry,
Professor of Epidemiology & Biostatistics, University of
Sydney; Dr Robert Reznik, Acting Director, Department
of Community Medicine, Royal Prince Alfred Hospital;
Professor Ian Webster, Professor of Community Medicine,
University of NSW; Dr Christine Bennett, Acting
Associate Director, Service Development, Department
of Health; Dr Michael Frominer, Epidemiologist,
Epidemiology & Health Services Evaluation Branch;
Ms Jane Hall, Research Officer, Department of Community
Medicine, Westmead Hospital; and Mr Michael Ward,
Manager, Health Promotions Unit, Depas-tment of Health.

The editor is Dr George Rubin, Director, Epidemiology
and Health Services Evaluation Branch, Department
of Health, NSW.

Design and Production Health Public Affairs Unit,
Department of Health, NSW.

Please send your articles, news, comments or letters
to Dr George Rubin Locked Bag 961, North Sydney
NSW 2059 or Fax PJ2) 391 9293.

Suggestions for improving the reporting of infectious
diseases are most welcome.
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